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Dalton Intermediate School OneLunch Information and Expectations: 
The OneLunch initiative is sweeping the country and providing more time for students to gather and 
collaborate!  The initiative supports key life skills such as time management, responsibility, and 
self-efficacy.  Students have autonomy of how they use their time (decompressing and socializing 
with friends, participating in activities and clubs, academic help, make up work, etc). 
 
Student Expectations: 

● With the exception of designated outside spaces, students are to remain inside except when 
moving between the main building and the King Center. Exceptions can be made for special 
circumstances. 

● Students may not eat in the King Center. 
● Delivery of food from outside vendors to individual students is prohibited.  
● Students are NOT permitted to check out during OneLunch to leave, purchase, and return 

with food from outside vendors. 
● Students are responsible for cleaning up eating areas. 
● Students will be allowed to use cell phones during OneLunch. Students are expected to use 

cell phones responsibly. 
● Students assigned to academic support are required to report to the teacher requesting their 

participation.  
● Students are to respect teachers’ procedures for eating in specific areas/classrooms. 
● Areas in which food is permitted are open to all students, regardless of grade level. 
● If students need to check out during OneLunch, parents are required to report to the office 

and sign their child out.  
● If a student must check out during OneLunch for a doctor’s appointment, they must return 

with a doctor’s note supporting their absence during OneLunch. 
● To be clear, all Code of Conduct rules apply. 

 
If a student does not meet the OneLunch expectations above, the student will lose OneLunch 
for one or more days, may serve community service within the building, and may not be 
permitted to attend or participate in extra-curricular activities beyond school hours. 
 


